
GSCAC Minutes 

September 17, 2021 

 

Attendance: Tony DeRico, Jo Cici, Michael Tew, Sharon Verity, Charlie Pearce 

Torrey Blackmar, Saundra Lloyd 

Guests: Rodney Dickerson, Town Manager; Ken Marshburn, Mayor 

Tony DeRico called the meeting to order and turned over to the 2021 Bond Referendum presentation to 

Rodney Dickerson, Town Manager and Mayor Ken Marshburn. Presentation outlined the purposed Bond 

vote in October. (Presentation is recorded and available for viewing on GarnerNC.gov).  Town 

administration encouraged advisory members to promote the Bond in the upcoming election.  Town 

staff is unable to campaign in anyway, so town boards and committees are asked to promote in any way 

possible.  

Meeting resumed.  Introductions were made Meeting minutes from July 2021 were approved as 

submitted.  

Election of committee officers.   Nominations were accepted. Tony DeRico was voted in as Chair and 

Sharon Verity was named vice chair for a two-year term.  

Torrey Blackmar, Center Manager quickly reviewed monthly reports for June and July 2021.  

Saundra Lloyd, Resources for Seniors for Seniors discussed SHIIP Counselling open enrollment period 

and how to set up a meeting for insurance counselling. 

 

Torrey Blackmar will arrange for new member orientation in coming weeks.  

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted:  Torrey Blackmar 


